
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

CITY OF PATERSON 

Department of Community Development 

125 Ellison Street, 2nd floor 
Paterson, NJ 07505 

Phone (973) 321-1212 
TDD Users: 7-1-1 

 

 

CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PERFORMANCE AND EVALUATION REPORT 

(CAPER) 
JULY 1, 2020 THROUGH JUNE 30, 2021 

 

The City of Paterson has prepared its Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER). 

The CAPER concerns actions and accomplishments in program year 2020 with regards to the City’s 

Consolidated Plan. The Consolidate plan was adopted to enable the City to apply to the U.S. Department 

of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) for funds under the Community Development Block Grant 

(CDBG), HOME Investment Partnership Program (HOME), Homeless Emergency Solutions Grant 

(HESG) and Housing Opportunities for Persons with AIDS (HOPWA) Programs. The CAPER report 

contains information including: a.) summary of resources and accomplishments; b.) status of actions taken 

during the program year to implement the goals outlined in the Consolidated Plan; c.) evaluation of the 

progress made during the year in addressing identified priority needs and objectives.  

 

The 2020 CAPER is available on line and on hardcopy for public review for fifteen (15) days, from 

September 03, 2021 through September 18, 2021.  Please visit the City’s website at www.patersonnj.gov/cd 

or the Department of Community Development located at 125 Ellison Street, 2nd floor, Paterson, New 

Jersey, between the hours of  9:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. 

 

Written comments on the 2020 CAPER will be considered until 3:00 pm on September 18, 2021.  Written 

comments should be mail to address shown above or email to Barbara Blake-Mclennon, Director of the 

Department of Community Development at bmclennon@patersonnj.gov . A summary of any comments 

received within the next fifteen (15) days shall be attached to the CAPER and submitted to HUD.  

 

 

BY ORDER OF: 

 

André Sayegh, 

Mayor 

 

Publication Date: September 3, 2021 
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